Ministry of the Solicitor General

Ministère du Solliciteur général

Public Safety Division Division de la sécurité publique Public Safety Training Division Division de la formation en matière

de sécurité publique

25 Grosvenor St. 25 rue Grosvenor 12th Floor Toronto ON M7A 2H3

12e étage Toronto ON M7A 2H3

Telephone: (416) 314-3377 Téléphone: (416) 314-3377 Facsimile: (416) 314-4037 Télécopieur: (416) 314-4037

MEMORANDUM TO: All Chiefs of Police and

> Commissioner Thomas Carrique Chairs, Police Services Boards

FROM: Marc Bedard

Assistant Deputy Minister

Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division

Ontario (

SUBJECT: **Assistant Deputy Minister Announcement**

DATE OF ISSUE: March 23, 2020

CLASSIFICATION: **General Information**

RETENTION: Indefinite **INDEX NO.:** 20-0022 **PRIORITY:** Normal

I would like to advise you that as of today, Monday, March 23, 2020, I am returning to the Ontario Provincial Police as Chief Superintendent, Commander, Communications and Technology Services Bureau. It has been a pleasure to work with you in my capacity as Assistant Deputy Minister, and I look forward to our paths crossing again in my future role.

Further to this, I am pleased to announce the appointment of Rick Stubbings to the position of Assistant Deputy Minister, Public Safety Division (PSD) and Public Safety Training Division (PSTD), effective today, March 23, 2020.

Rick joins us from the Modernization Division within the Ministry of the Solicitor General where he has been the business lead of the Criminal Justice Digital Design (CJDD) project. Prior to joining the ministry Rick contributed to public safety in Ontario as a member of the Toronto Police Service for over thirty-seven years.

Rick has been an active member of the Ontario Association of Chiefs of Police (OACP) and Canadian Association of Chiefs of Police (CACP), having served in the OACP Executive and participating in a number of committees. He has completed many executive programs, including the Pearls in Policing think tank, Rotman Police Leadership Program, and FBI National Academy Program, to name a few. Rick is also a recipient of the Queen Elizabeth Diamond Jubilee Medal.

Rick will be available at <u>Richard.Stubbings@ontario.ca</u> and via telephone at 416-314-3377.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your support and partnership during my time with the Ministry of the Solicitor General. Please join me in welcoming Rick to the Public Safety and Public Safety Training Divisions and the Assistant Deputy Minister role.

Sincerely,

Marc Bedard

MareBedard

Assistant Deputy Minister

Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division